
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
April 11, 2025 

 
HOUSE EXECUTIVE MESSAGE NO. 25 

 
 

The Honorable Javier Martínez, Speaker of the House and  
Members of the House of Representatives 
State Capitol Building 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 
 
Honorable Speaker Martínez and Members of the House: 
 
I have decided to veto HOUSE BILL 269, as amended, without emergency clause (“HB 269”), 
which would require the Health Care Authority (“HCA”) to implement an open (aggregator) 
electronic visit verification system. This bill is unnecessary because the HCA is already working 
with vendors to implement an aggregator, with a current estimated completion date of October 
2025. 
 
Because of these issues, and pursuant to my authority under Article IV, Section 22 of the New 
Mexico Constitution, I have vetoed HOUSE BILL 269, as amended, without emergency clause, 
enacted by the Fifty-Seventh Legislature, First Session, 2025. 
 
Respectfully yours, 
 
 
 
Michelle Lujan Grisham 
Governor 
 
RECEIVED FROM THE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 
 
 
Time: ___________________ a.m.  p.m. 
Date:  ___________________  2025  By _______________________________________ 
         Secretary of State 
 
 
Time: __________________ a.m. p.m. 
Date: ___________________ 2025  By __________________________ 
         Chief Clerk of the House  


